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Letter to President Trump..

Here at Otsar, we have a group of intelligent and politically savvy 

individuals. When eavesdropping on conversations, one can hear 

Maria debating whether the upcoming president will be good for 

our country. As loyal citizens, a group of participants wrote a letter to 

future president, Donald Trump. Yanky wrote, “I very much want to 

have more funds given to our population”. We wished the president 

much luck in all areas, especially “Regarding the world situation, we 

wish you a lot of success in helping the world unite together in peace and 

harmony”. The participants were delighted to receive a reply from the office, 

thanking us for our letter. As quoted, “President Trump believes the strength of 

our country lies in the spirit of the American people and their willingness to stay 

informed and get involved”. The participants came away feeling proud of this very 

special accomplishment!

December 20, 2024
פרשת וישב



Trip to Melody Lanes..

On Wednesday, the participants went on a “strike”ing trip 

to the bowling alley. We got off the buses in the morning with 

glistening faces. Every day at Otsar is exciting but this Wednesday was 

extra special! We loaded the buses eagerly and were on our way. The 

participants were in tough competition as everyone at Otsar is skilled 

bowlers. Eddie J. swiftly rolled the ball down the lane. Next up was Eddie 

S. Yelena swung the ball, like a professional. The scores were racking up. 

The lucky winner was none other than Mordy! We clapped and cheered 

for him. The participants truly had a “ball”. All too soon, we were back 

at Day Hab. We are grateful to Otsar for always keeping us on our 

toes with our show-stopping program!! 

Birthdays of the Month..

Tuesday brought along a day filled with camaraderie and 

celebration. The participants clapped and sang for those born in 

December. Happy Birthday Lila, Bobby, Mark, Zisha and Asher! 

Anat made us a beautifully decorated chocolate cake with whipped 

topping and sprinkles. Those that celebrated their birthdays received 



a birthday balloon and stylish hat. The participants showered the 

celebrants with well wishes. We sang Siman Tov U’Mazel Tov out 

loud and in unison. In our main room, we have a sparkling birthday 

bulletin board with the pictures of those celebrating each month. We can 

hardly wait for next month’s birthday celebration!!

Spotlight on Sara..

	 On Wednesday, the lucky participant featured was our very own 

Sara. We learnt all about her likes and interests. Sara’s favorite lunch 

served at Otsar is homemade pizza. A memorable trip she shared is 

when we went bowling, just this week.  Sara’s most-liked season 

is summer; she enjoys basking in the sun. Her chosen holiday is 

Purim as she loves receiving mishloach manos. During her spare 

time, Sara likes to watch the I Love Lucy show. We then went 

around the room and offered the participants an opportunity 

to ask questions. Sara shared wonderful news with us; she is 

travelling to England in a few weeks for her nephews wedding. 

The participants wished her well, genuinely happy for her. Who will 

be up for spotlight next?! Just wait and see!


